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September 2013 
Dear Foundation Trust Member,
Trust News
Since writing to you in January this year, the Trust has completed its first year as a single organisation, managing hospitals in York, Scarborough, Bridlington, Whitby, Selby, Malton, and Easingwold, and an extensive range of community services across North and East Yorkshire. 
Whilst this has been ongoing, we have still managed to achieve virtually all of the complex array of patient care targets, although we continue to have huge pressures on the emergency departments and the acute facilities that sit behind these at the Scarborough and York sites.  
The majority of the Trust’s clinical services are being integrated across the sites in terms of how we design and manage them, to share and adopt the best practices that the integration has revealed. As expected, some reconfiguration of certain services is taking place to best utilise staff and facilities, whilst maintaining the most appropriate and safe services that can be offered within the resources available. 
Capital investment is being made across the Trust, and a number of large-scale projects are planned for the coming years including a new surgical ward, and a new building to house facilities for paediatric and outpatient services at Scarborough Hospital. Other works include the upgrade to York’s stroke rehabilitation facilities, with funding provided by the Hospital Charity’s STAR appeal, and the completion of the new build facility to provide a second MRI scanner for York Hospital.  

The Care Quality Commission and our other main regulator, Monitor, are confident that we are performing well as a Trust, but of course they continue to watch our activities closely. The national criticisms of the NHS that have rightly followed in the wake of the Francis Report into Mid-Staffordshire, and other reports into parts of the health service, have challenged the Trust to examine ourselves critically as to how well we handle aspects of our staffing, dignity of patient treatment and many other aspects of day-to-day care. We have taken steps to improve staffing ratios in selected areas, to work even harder to listen to patient experience and other feedback about how we could improve quality and be completely safe. 
Patient Feedback 

We continue to watch patient feedback closely and are particularly pleased that inpatients and those attending our emergency departments are now using the “Friends and Family Test” that gives all hospitals rapid feedback on what patients think about the services they have just received. I am pleased to report that of the 424 Scarborough Hospital inpatients who responded to the test during June, 400 said they would be likely or extremely likely to recommend our wards to their friends or family. For York Hospital’s inpatients, 507 out of 528 who responded said they would be likely or extremely likely to recommend, and for Bridlington Hospital, all 61 patients who responded said they would be likely or extremely likely to recommend the hospital. 
The responses for our emergency departments were also encouraging, with 326 out of 347 people reporting that they would be likely or extremely likely to recommend the department in Scarborough and 569 out of 618 people saying they would be likely or extremely likely to recommend the department in York.
We encourage you to look out for this if you are in the hospital and to give us your candid feedback.
Looking Forward

We continue to build links with our communities, and are looking forward to working with the new HealthWatch organisations in North Yorkshire, the East Riding and the City of York. We welcome the prospect of Healthwatchers working alongside our own publicly-elected and appointed Governors in keeping an eye on how we govern and deliver our care. Our Governors are an active and engaged group of individuals, representing you as Members and the broader communities we serve. You can find out more about our Board of Directors’ and Council of Governors’ meetings on our new website: www.york.nhs.uk .

We have been delighted to hold a number of open events at our sites this year, and on Thursday 19 September we will host an open afternoon at The York Hospital from 2-5pm. This will be followed by our Annual General Meeting at 5pm in the Hospital Chapel, to which anyone is welcome to attend to hear about the Trust’s health. If you would like to pose a question about the Trust to our Directors at the AGM, then please send this to me in advance of that date.
The period ahead continues to look challenging, due to the continual need to make savings and evaluate the effectiveness of each service we deliver at each site. However, it is positive that there is capital available to invest in appropriate service improvement across the sites and in conjunction with neighbouring Trusts. We find the organisation is able increasingly to attract high calibre staff at all levels and we strive to be a leading and influential employer in the region. In addition, the challenges posed by our commissioners to improve services and work in new and integrated ways across the community will yield some exciting changes that we look forward to helping to design and implement.
Research and Development Group

There is a vacancy for a lay member of the Trust’s Research and Development Group.  This is a voluntary position but expenses will be paid.  The Committee meets for two hours once a month. For a copy of the detailed advertisement please email research.governance@york.nhs.uk.     

If you have any comments or questions about any of the issues in this letter then I would be delighted to hear from you. 
Yours faithfully, 
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Alan Rose, Chairman 

Email: 
Telephone: 01904 725075" 

alan.rose@york.nhs.uk 

Telephone: 01904 725075

Web: www.york.nhs.uk    Twitter: @YorkTeachingNHS  Facebook: York Teaching Hospital NHS Foundation Trust


